

ALSTONEFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

The Clerk to the Council: Maureen Binfield: 01335 310146
c/o The Village Hall, Alstonefield, Ashbourne, Derbyshire. DE6 2FR
Councillors: Nick Bonsall (310262).  Dot Griffin (310249).
Frank Lipp (310302).  Noel Peat (310000).  Cathy Reavy (310125).
Kevin Stockton (310347) Rupert Hignett (310389)
Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on Wednesday 15th September 2010 at Alstonefield Village Hall.  Present:  Cllr N. Peat (Vice Chair) in the Chair, Cllr C. Reavy, Cllr N. Bonsall, Cllr K. Stockton, Cllr R Hignett, Cllr F. Lipp
(Unless otherwise stated, all resolutions minuted below were proposed, seconded, and then agreed by all Councillors present. Only when a decision is not unanimous will details be minuted.)

In the absence of the Clerk, Cllr Reavy undertook to take the minutes for this meeting only.

One member of the public was present.
54  Public Forum  - no items were put forward
55  Apologies

      Cllr Dot Griffin and Clerk Maureen Binfield, both due to holiday commitments.           
56  Declaration of Interest (on Agenda items) - None
57  Minutes of the previous meeting - agreed and signed.
58  Financial Matters
58.1 Financial Statement and bank reconciliation as at 31st July 2010 & 31st Aug 2010 - noted
58.2 Notification of conclusion of audit for year ended 31st March 2010 - noted
 58.3 Payments


58.3.1  Dave Backhouse, Greens Lengthman – July fees – ratified
58.3.2  Audit Commission – 2010 audit fee - £158.63 -  ratified
58.3.3  Clerks Salary – DD £219.96 – August – approved
58.3.4  Contract Sign Systems – Extra Milldale signs - £94.00 – ratified
58.4. Monies received – all noted

58.4.1 Honesty Box Monies – £29.97 Playing Field Honesty Box



    


  - £20.67 Toilet Car Park Honesty Box


58.4.2  Car Boot Hire Fee – previous 5 events - £350.00

58.4.3  SCC – Lengthman Grant - £174.75 

58.4.4  £70.00 payment for car boot 5.9.10

58.4.5  £213.89 – Peak District Nat Park Auth – 50% to place honesty box and map on toilet car park

58.5 Pitts-Tucker Payments – Cllr Peat reported that Alan Toplis had recommended that no monies should be handed over to anyone who is not Pitts Tucker. A letter has been received today, 15.09.10, from Pitts Tucker Solicitors signed by Peter Darby of Pitts Tucker & Co. Mr. Darby confirms that the company no longer practises and that he, Peter Darby, is the sole proprietor. The firm still exists for administrative purposes and Mr. Darby asks the Council to accept the letter as authority to pay the outstanding sum of £4000. It was agreed by the Council that an acknowledgement would be sent to Mr. Darby. It was suggested by Cllr Lipp that the Law Society should be consulted and this course of action was endorsed by District Cllr Wain when he joined the meeting at a later point. However, Cllr Wain undertook to make telephone calls on our behalf, to legal contacts within the District Council . The Council will then seek legal advice accordingly. 
59  Planning Matters  - weekly list of planning applications

59.1 Application No. NP/SM/0410/0414 – Improvement to structural elevations, Grove Farm, Stanshope – Permission granted relating to the proposed development.
60  Playing Field Matters


60.1 Play Area Safety Check Confirmation. The last check was recorded as 28th July 2010. 
Records not available at this meeting.
60.2 Playing Field Maintenance Inspection.  All agreed that this should be entitled’ Asset Maintenance Inspection’. Schedule has not yet been presented, and this item will be carried forward to the next meeting.
60.3 Play Area – Main repairs have been done but ‘finishing off’ jobs remain outstanding, which Cllr Lipp and Cllr Stockton undertook to complete prior to the next meeting.

60.4 Car Park – honesty box 


        - £45.08 collected from Playing Field box



        - £42.78 collected from Toilet Car Park box

61  Car Boots   Following a letter to the organiser, payments are now up to date. It was agreed that arrangements for the 2011 car boot sales would be reviewed by the Council at the annual precept review meeting later in the year.
62  Milldale Residents Car Park – New signs are now in place
63  Parking Review. The parking review is now complete. The ‘Residents’ Parking’ signs have been particularly successful. If other parishioners would like a sign for their property, they should approach the Council.
·  Edwin Wain, District Councillor, joined the meeting at this point. It was agreed that the Clerk notify him of the dates of Parish Council meetings in the future.
64  Community Paths Initiative -  A cheque has been received for £650, by way of a grant for this initiative. Cllr Griffin is managing this initiative in conjunction with Tony Spybey.
65  Audit Commission – The implications of the Government’s proposals to scrap the Audit Commission were discussed.  Cllr Wain indicated that Audits can be undertaken by independent bodies, in the same way as Councils like Waterhouses & Swinscoe.

66  General Village Matters
Moorlands Connect. This new bus service commenced on 6th September. Cllr Reavy reported on a booking problem which had been experienced by one parishioner and which has now been resolved by Staffordshire County Council. Cllr Reavy has also requested confirmation of the ‘pick-up’ points which have been programmed into the satellite navigation system, so that these can be advertised within the Parish.  Some concern was expressed about the requirement for pre-booking. Agreed to continue to review the service.
National Parks Planning Authorities. There was some discussion about the future of National Park Planning Authorities. Agreed to monitor and review any implications for Parish Councils in future Government decisions in this area.
Wheelie Bins Cllr Wain reported that many outlying farms have now been provided with bins.

Posting Letters in Alstonefield.  Driving on the pavement to post letters in the village centre remains a problem. Future offenders will be reported to the Police. A newsletter item will be drafted.
67  Correspondence In (For Information Only). No issues raised or action taken.
68  Any Other Business - None
69  Date of Next Meeting – 27th October 2010 at 7.00pm in Alstonefield village hall. 

Chairman......................................................................       Date.......................................................

